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Traveling Trophy is at


Monument Hill Sertoma





District Membership


	7/08	8/08


Austin Bluffs	35	36


Front Range	14	12


Gleneagle	79	79


High Noon	23	23


Monument Hill	175	178


Pikes Peak	53	51


Sunrisers	13	13


Woodmen Valley	21	20


TOTALS	413	412





Dates to Remember


August 23	Sunrisers


Shaved Ice Sales�State Fair Parade


August 31	Sunrisers�Shaved Ice Sales�Fiesta Day Parade


September 11	Gleneagle�Patriot’s Day Golf Benefit


September 27 & 29	Prospectors


Gun Show


October 11	Fall District�Conference


For details on these and future events check out the district calendar at: � HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g"��http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g�� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g7l5084j8@group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver" \n _blank�� 7l5084j8%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver� 


To get your events on the calendar, please email them to Eddie Kinney at eddie_kinney@msn.com. 











South Colorado District Cabinet


Governor


Pat White


10181 Oak Knoll Terrace


Colorado Springs, CO 80920


495-2779  Cell 460-5561 Fax 574-4650


� HYPERLINK "mailto:patriciawhite@earthlink.net"��southcoloradodistrict@gmail.com�


Secretary/Treasurer


Wayne Claybaugh


1110 Brenthaven Court


Monument, CO 80132


559-2031


kwayne1110@comcast.net


Foundation District Rep


Sam Isaac


6933 Gayle Lyn Lane


Colorado Springs, CO 80919


596-6612


sam6933@msn.com


Recognition


Steve Hall


6577 Fowler Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80923


597-9184


stephen.hall@zurichna.com


Market Development


Ed Kinney


P.O. Box 367


Palmer Lake, CO 80133


481-2750


� HYPERLINK "mailto:eddie.kinney@msn.com"��eddie_kinney@msn.com�


National Heritage


Kathy Friel


1131 Chambers Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80904


633-0666


kfriel115@msn.com


Member Services


Harvey LeCato


7460 Taos Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80920


331-1212


mbca@comcast.net


Speakers Bureau


Bob Donovan


5233 Cambria Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80918


535-8021


� HYPERLINK "mailto:donovanrb@gmail.com"��donovanrb@gmail.com�


Serteens


Max Williams


18035 Stone View Road


Monument, CO 80132


481-3215


� HYPERLINK "mailto:maxwilli@msn.com"��maxwilli@msn.com�


Speech & Hearing


Bob Knox


695 W Monument St


Colorado Springs, CO 80905


444-0814


381-4373


BobKnoxCO@msn.com 


Sgt-at-Arms


Frank Collins


4875 Brown Valley Ln


Colorado Springs, CO 80918


598-5338


egoat@aol.com


Chaplain


Emery Hansen


120 Siska Drive


Security, CO 80911


648-0991








Traveling Trophy Rules


The Visiting Club must notify the Host Club three (3) days prior to attending the Host Club’s meeting to retrieve the Trophy.


 TheVisiting Club must be present at the Official Start Time with a minimum of six (6) club members in attendance. Exception: a new member within their first year of membership who is qualifying for the GEM Award will count as two members. Only one member may be counted this way so that the absolute minimum number of Visiting Club Members bust be five (5) members.


Immediately upon retrieving the Trophy, the Visiting Club President will notify both District Governor of the Trophy’s new location.


In the event that more than one Visiting Club arrives at the Host Club to retrieve the Trophy, the club with the greatest absolute number of members present at the Official State Time will retrieve the Trophy. Note: “Absolute” means that, for counting total members present between multiple Visiting Clubs, 





From the Gov


On August 4th, the South Colorado and Continental Divide Districts held their first quarterly Presi�dent’s Advi�sory Council (PAC).


It was historic in a couple ways. Prior to July, the PAC was held monthly and had been held at breakfast. Second, it was usually only attended by Presidents with an occasional other Sertoman.


A big thanks goes out to the 30 Sertomans from the two districts who attended this PAC – Presi�dents, District Staff and just plain mem�bers. It started with Mike Camelio, a Littleton Sertoman, who gave an informative presentation on Market�ing Sertoma. Next was a lively discus�sion led by Regional Director Duane Gritzmaker on how to make Regional and National Conventions more valuable to the attendees.


Also discussed were the financial needs of HEARS, the Growth Awards offered by the Sertoma, Inc. President, and how clubs and the districts can work together to promote Sertoma. Suggestions included holding a joint member�ship dinner as well as a fund raiser that would benefit HEARS.


The exchange of information and ideas was electrifying. The next PAC will be held in conjunction with the Fall District Conference on October 11th. Mark your calendars. You don’t want to miss it!





no extra points will be awarded for GEM members or distance traveled. All Visiting Clubs must have notified the Host Club President three (3) days prior to the meeting in order to qualify.


In the event of a tie between Visiting Clubs, the Host Club Sgt-at-Arms is empowered to make up tiebreaker rules ad hoc. These rules will be announced to the clubs at the beginning of the meeting.


The Host Club (Club A) which last handed the Traveling Trophy over to another club (Club B) cannot retrieve the Trophy again until one of the following two events occurs: 1) another Club (Club C) visits Club B and takes the Trophy, in which case Club A may retrieve the Trophy from Club C, or 2) Club A may retrieve the Trophy from Club B if the Trophy has been in the possession of Club B for a period exceeding 60 days. Club C cannot retrieve the Trophy from Club B until Club B has held at least two meetings following its retrieval of the Trophy.
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From the Director


One of my responsibilities on the Board of Directors is to serve on various Task Forces and Committees.  I have been appointed to the Con�ven�tion Task Force Chaired by Past International President Larry Shealey.  The task force will be convening within the next two weeks to start our work.  Using general guidance and information from the members gained from the Conven�tion Straw Polls conducted in the Digest and at the Regional Conven�tions from around the country we will be looking at the structure and timing of Region and International Conventions.


I would also like to hear your thoughts on conventions as they relate to Value, Quality, Purpose and Timing of the Region and Inter�national Convention experience.  One way you can get your ideas out to a lot of fellow Sertomans is via the blog site I have set up at http:// mountainwestregionsertoma.blogspot.com. If you choose not to blog, I also welcome your comments via email or regular mail.  It is important that I hear your voice and the voice of as many Sertomans as possible to share with the members of the task force to help decide how our future conventions can be made better.  


������������������������


Duane Gritzmaker


Mountain West Region Director


duane_gritzmaker@earthlink.net


14525 Latrobe Dr


Colorado Springs, CO 80920


(719) 481-2424








National Convention Highlights


Congratulations to Merritt Sherer, Littleton Sertoma, Front Range District – INTERNATIONAL SERTOMAN OF THE YEAR!


Dennis Lawler of Liberty Missouri was elected Vice President defeating our own Jim Amato of North County Sertoma in the Wild West District.


Next year’s convention in Nashville from July 23-25.





National Heritage Essay Contest


This is an early reminder to all clubs to contact their respective schools regarding the Freedom Essay Contest. Essays are usually gathered the beginning of December with each school’s winning essay due to the Governor by January 1st.


Kathy Newell (formerly Friel), South Colorado District National Heritage Lt Governor, is contacting all the schools in the area to encourage them to participate. She has compiled a list of Middle Schools that do not currently participate. They are:


Carmel Middle School and Panorama from Harrison District 2; Watson from Widefield District 3; East, Irving and West from District 11; Cheyenne Mtn Jr High, Manitou Springs Middle School; Summit Middle School in District 20; Woodland Park Middle School, Battle Mountain Middle School in Cripple Creek. Kathy is looking into ways to get home schooled kids involved.


If your club can handle another school or two, I would strongly encourage you to do so. The more schools and students that are involved, the better the program.


The National Heritage Banquet will be held February 18th.





President’s Growth Awards


Sertoma, Inc. President Carol Moore has offered a series of growth awards to members, clubs and districts. 


For members, each member who brings in a new member will receive a growth pin that says “I believe in Sertoma.” 2nd Chance GEM has also been reinstated for this fiscal year. The GEM award is normally only available during the first year of membership.


All participants will be eligible for prizes at the Sertoma Convention in Nashville. Prizes will include a digital camera, DVD play or TV.


Each club with positive growth will receive a special medallion. Any club that REBOCs (has a net gain of 25 members) will also receive a medallion. The top three clubs with the highest percentage of growth will receive a LCD projector.


The district with the highest net gain will be recognized in Nashville and the Governor will receive a traveling trophy which will be presented each year at the national convention. 





HEARS Pins


Each year HEARS produces a pin to sell as a fundraiser. The first sales are usually at the Fall District Conference.


HEARS is soliciting designs for this year’s pin. The pin is usually 1” width and can vary up to 1” in height. 


So if you have a creative streak and want to submit a design for consideration, please send it to Bob Knox at BobKnoxCO@ msn.com.
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South Colorado District Club Meeting Times


Austin Bluffs Sertoma


Caddie Shack @ Valley Hi Golf Course


7:00 am, 2nd & 4th Wednesday


President Harvey LeCato 


331-1212 -� HYPERLINK "mailto:mbca@comcast.net"��mbca@comcast.net�


Front Range Sertoma


Call for location


12:00 noon, 2nd & 4th Tuesday


President Cliff Lewis 


460-9900


� HYPERLINK "mailto:clifflewis@remax.net"��clifflewis@remax.net�


Gleneagle Sertoma


Academy Hotel – 


I-25 & Academy Blvd.


11:45 am , Wednesdays 


President Bob Figgie


598-5111


� HYPERLINK "mailto:598-5111\\











figgie921@prodigy.net" ��figgie921@prodigy.net�


High Noon


Maggie Mae’s Restaurant


12:00 noon, Wednesdays (last Wednesday is Board Meeting at TREA)


President Kathy Friel


633-0666 -� HYPERLINK "mailto:kfriel115@msn.com"��kfriel115@msn.com�


Monument Hill Sertoma


The Inn at Palmer Divide


Palmer Lake


8:00 am, Saturdays


President Steve Plank


� HYPERLINK "mailto:scplank@gmail.com"��scplank@gmail.com�


Pikes Peak Sertoma


Clarion Hotel


12:00 noon, Thursdays


President Rod Wells


� HYPERLINK "mailto:rodwells@msn.com"��rodwells@msn.com�


Sunrisers Sertoma


Patti’s Restaurant, Pueblo


7:00 am, 2nd & 4th Thursday


President Frank Fognani


719-561-0471


Woodmen Valley Sertoma


Perkins Restaurant


Union & Academy


7:30 am, Wednesdays


President Bob Knox


� HYPERLINK "mailto:bobknoxco@msn.com"��bobknoxco@msn.com�











